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TRINITY TOGETHER  
  Trinity Lutheran Church  

  357 West Main Street 
  Kutztown, Pennsylvania  19530 

  November  2016 
 
Pastor:   The Rev. Keith Rohrbach    484-256-4800  krohr6@me.com  
Director of Youth & Family  Ministry:   Seth Noggle 570-529-2325  Seth.noggle@gmail.com 
Editor/Administrative Assistant:   Lisa Finke  610-683-3450  Office@trinitykutztown.com  
 

Church Office Hours:  
Monday through Friday 9:00 AM ɀ 2:00 PM 

Website:  www.trinitykutztown.com  
 

Our Mission Statement  
Telling  ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÕÎÃÏÎÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐȠ 

Empowering  discipleship through education; 
Leading  others to this family of Faith as baptized believers; 

Calling  ÁÌÌ ÔÏ ÆÏÌÌÏ× *ÅÓÕÓȭ ÅØÁÍÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÓÅÒÖÁÎÔÈÏÏÄȢ 
 

 

ADVENT CONSPIRACY 2016 
     4ÈÅ !ÄÖÅÎÔ #ÏÎÓÐÉÒÁÃÙ ÉÓ Á ÍÏÖÅÍÅÎÔ ×ÉÔÈÉÎ ÃÈÕÒÃÈÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÆÏÃÕÓÅÓ ÏÎ ȰÒÅÓÔÏÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÁÎÄÁÌ ÏÆ 
Christmas by ÓÕÂÓÔÉÔÕÔÉÎÇ ÃÏÍÐÁÓÓÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÎÓÕÍÐÔÉÏÎȢȱ   4ÈÅ !ÄÖÅÎÔ #ÏÎÓÐÉÒÁÃÙ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÓ 
embracing four themes during the Advent season that would have us refocus our attention as we 
ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅ ÔÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ %ÍÍÁÎÕÅÌ Ȱ'ÏÄ ×ÉÔÈ 5ÓȢȱ 

¶ Worship More ɀ Worshiping Christ can become the greatest and most enjoyed focus of the 
season. 

¶ Give more ɀ God gave his Son as a relational gift; Christians can try to give more meaningful, 
relational and experiential gifts instead of expensive ones. 

¶ Spend Less ɀ Decrease the volume of purchasing and receiving costly Christmas gifts. 

¶ Love All ɀ In the Advent, Jesus enters our poverty so we will no longer be poor.  With the money 
saved by giving relationally and resisting consumerism, we can redistribute that money to the 
ȰÌÅÁÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÓÅȱ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ Ãommunity and world.  

     These four ideas really could lead to an Advent Conspiracy.  They have the potential to lead a 
movement that recaptures what was the Churchȭs to begin with, reflecting the teachings of Jesus Christ 
in our Advent preparation.  Now, ×ÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÂÅ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇȢ 
     This year I would like once again to challenge the congregation of Trinity to join in the Advent 
Conspiracy.  Our preparations during Advent and the Christmas Seasons do not need to be held 
hostage to consumerism.  The Advent Conspiracy will give us opportunity to refocus our attention on 
Emmanuel ɀ Ȱ'ÏÄ ×ÉÔÈ ÕÓȱȢ  /ÎÃÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÁÎ Ȱ!ÄÖÅÎÔ #ÏÎÓÐÉÒÁÃÙȱ ÂÏØ ×ÉÌÌ ÐÌÁÃÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÁÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
Sanctuary.  Prayerfully consider placing the money you would spend on at least one gift in the box.  
Funds gathered during the Advent season will be announced at the beginning of Advent November 27.    
A Fellow Conspirator,   Pastor Keith 

mailto:krohr6@me.com
mailto:Seth.noggle@gmail.com
mailto:Office@trinitykutztown.com
http://www.trinitykutztown.com/
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Schedule & Volunteers  
 

LAY READERS 
Nov 6 8:00 AM Kevin Stump 
 10:15 AM Karise Mace 
Nov 13 8:00 AM Richard Miller 
 10:15 AM Tom Nardone 
Nov 20 8:00 AM Melanie Wessner 
 10:15 AM Tom Kulp 
Nov 27 8:00 AM Joe Piscitelli 
 10:15 AM Kris Tuerk 
  

ACOLYTES  
Nov 6 10:15 AM Colin Pape 
Nov 13 10:15 AM Scott Sanders 
Nov 20 10:15 AM Elena Graff 
Nov 27 10:15 AM Colin Pape 
   

USHERS   
Nov 6 10:15 AM  Kurt & Pauline Rohrbach 
Nov 13  10:15 AM  Steve & Lisa Finke 
Nov 20  10:15 AM Jean Ziegler & Liz Shrawder 
Nov 27  10:15 AM April Rakowiecki 
 

ALTAR COMMITTEE :   
Rita Robertson & Donna Keglovits 
 

FLOWER CHAIRPERSON:  
Michele Zimmerman  
 

COMMUNION USHERS  
Nov 6 10:15 AM  Jeff Collier & Liz Shrawder 
Nov 13 8:00 AM Catherine Holm & Randy Heffner 
Nov 20 10:15 AM Karen Raudenbush 
Nov 27 8:00 AM Richard Miller & Marsha Hoyer 
  

BIBLE STUDY 
Every Wednesday at 10:00 AM 
Every Thursday at 6:30 PM  
 

IMPORTANT DATES   
Nov 6  All Saints Sunday 
Nov 11  Veteranôs Day 
Nov 20  Christ the King Sunday 
Nov 24  Thanksgiving 
Nov 27  First Sunday in Advent 

UPCOMING NEWSLETTER DEADLINES 
Because of the holidays the newsletter deadlines for 
November and December have been moved up.   

 
December Newsletter Deadline  November 14th 
January Newsletter Deadline    December 12th 

 

Congregational Meetings  
 

Phase I Congregational Meeting  
December 11, 2016  

This meeting will be to elect new Council 
members and to approve the 2017 Budget.  

There will only be one service that day at 9:00 
AM and the meeting will be held immediately 

after the service.   
 

Phase II Congr egational Meeting  
January 22, 2017 

This meeting will be to review 2016 Committee 
reports.  There will only be one service that day 

at 9:00 AM and the meeting will be held 
immediately after the service. 

 

JUST A REMINDER 
 

Daylight Savings Time Ends on 
November 6th ÁÔ άȡΪΪ !-Ȣ  $ÏÎȭÔ 

forget to change your clocks! 

 
 

Interested 
Musicians  

If you are interested in 

playing with the 

orchestra on Christmas 

Eve, please see Bruce 

Rohrbach as soon as possible to get a copy of 

the music that will be used that evening.   The 

music will be different this year so make sure 

you get your copy. 
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The following young people 

confirmed their faith at the 

worship service on October 30thȣ 

 
Sarah Bubbenmoyer 

Elizabeth Diehl 
Brody Graff 
Owen Kulp 
Evie Mace 

Hannah Nicholson 
Aidan Pape 

 

 
 
As a community of faith let us gather and 
support these new members of the Church.   
 
 

KUTZTOWN KITCHEN  
Sunday, November 20th 

4 to 6 PM 
 
A place to share conversation and a meal!   
 
This month we will be doing something a little 
different.  The meal will be a covered dish so we 
are asking you to bring a dish to share.  There is 
a sign-up sheet on the office door if you would 
like to make something.   
 

Everyone is invited!!  

 
 

 
 
The Youth Group has been staying steady 

throughout the school year. We have a really 

tight knit group that has continued to grow and 

stick together throughout the last couple of 

years. We continue to have a steady number of 

kids on any given Sunday night, and they get 

ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔÓ ×ÅȭÒÅ ÄÏÉÎÇ 

this year. Several students were texting me 

about dates and ideas for our haunted house 

this year. Also, last Sunday we had a blind 

doughnut taste test that was a huge hit with the 

students. 

 

The first Elementary School Youth Group was 

also a really big hit! Parents and children 

included we had about 13 people in attendance. 

I think this will continue to grow, and the 

children all seemed to have a really good time. 

None of them wanted it to be over. We had a 

Bible lesson on the Shema, and played lots of 

tag games, and even had a relay race revolving 

around the devotional time. 

 

I say this many times to our teachers, but I 

ÔÈÉÎË ×ÅȭÖÅ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ÈÉÔ Á ÓÔÒÉÄÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÕÒ 'ÏÏÄ 

News Club. We have a rhythm that works for 

us, and more importantly works for the 

children. We just got done with our lesson on 

The Red Sea and will now be going into The 

Wilderness. The children will also be 

participating in the First Fruits Sunday, and will 

also once again be packing shoe boxes for 

Operation Christmas Child. At the end of 

October we will be celebrating a Festival with 

the children for All Saints Day. 
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(ÏÐÅȭÓ 4ÁÂÌÅ 
 
Pastor Keith & Deb will 
be organizing meals at Hope Lutheran 
Church in Reading on November 29th and 
December 27th, and they would like your 
help to serve food at these meals.  The time 
involved would be approximately 4:30 PM to 
7 PM each night.  If you would like to help 
out please sign up on the bulletin board 
across from the Parlor or speak to Pastor 
Keith or Deb.   

 

Fall Attic  
Outlet Sale  

 
Thank you to everyone who helped at the Attic 
Outlet Sale and thank you to those who brought 
items.  We made $1024.00 for the Helping Hand 
Fund!  We also gave 32 bags of free clothing to 
Friends, Inc., clientele.  The leftovers went to an 
organization in Slatington that helps people in 
that area and also sends clothing and household 
needs to disaster areas.  We will be doing a sale 
in the spring again so keep this in mind when 
cleaning out your closets.  We take clothing, 
books, small household items but no furniture 
or electronics. 
  

 
ACOLYTES NEEDED 

We are in need of more youth to 

be acolytes.  If you are in 5th 

through 8
th
 grade and are 

interested in being an acolyte please let the church 

office know (office@trinitykutztown.com or 610-

683-3450).  If you have not been an acolyte before 

training will be provided. 

 

 

 

 

 

CONCERN CHRISTMAS GIFTS 
 

If you would like to provide a Christmas gift for 
ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÉÎ #ÏÎÃÅÒÎȭÓ ÃÁÒÅ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ 
return the form below to Naomi Owen or the 
church office.   
 

Concern gifts are primarily toys and I have 
names of 20 children ranging in age from birth 
to 21 years of age.  Gifts must be in the church 
office by Sunday, November 27th so they can be 
delivered to Concern by December 1st. 
 

Please provide your e-mail address if you would 
like me to send the information to you by e-
mail. 
 
Name: 
_________________________________________ 
 

Phone number: 
_________________________________________ 
 

Number of children you would like to sponsor:  
________ 
 

E-mail address:  
_________________________________ 
 

 

OPERATION 

CHRISTMAS 

CHILD  

Trinity is collecting filled shoeboxes for 
Ȱ/ÐÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ #ÈÉÌÄȱȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÓÅÎÄÓ 
Christmas gifts to needy children around the 
world.  If you would like to help with this 
project, pick up a brochure in the back of the 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÅØÐÌÁÉÎÓȟ Ȱ(Ï× ÔÏ 0ÁÃË Á 3ÈÏÅÂÏØȱȢ  
Follow the directions, enclosing a check for $7.00 
ÔÏ Ȱ3ÁÍÁÒÉÔÁÎȭÓ 0ÕÒÓÅȱ ÔÏ ÃÏÖÅÒ ÈÁÎÄÌÉÎÇ ÃÏÓÔÓȢ  
Boxes are due at Trinity by Sunday, November 
13th.  If you have any questions, contact Mary 
Ryan at 610-823-7926. Thanks for your help in 
sharing the joy of Christmas around the world! 

mailto:office@trinitykutztown.com
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Friend, Inc.   

Holiday 
Boxes 

 
Once again we will be participating in the 
Holiday Box Project that Friend, Inc. has every 
Thanksgiving and Christmas season.  Below is a 
list of items that can be purchased for each box 
but this is a general guideline so if there is 
something you would like to substitute or add 
please feel free.  Each family will receive a 
turkey along with the box.  Also, if you would 
like to decorate the box or add the name of the 
organization that prepared the box you are 
encouraged to do so.   
 
Items that can be included are as follows: 

 
2 CANS OF SWEET POTATOES 

2 CANS OF CRANBERRY SAUCE 
2 CANS OF DIFFERENT VEGETABLES 

LARGE CAN OF FRUIT JUICE 
BOX OR BAG OF STUFFING MIX 
BAG OF APPLES (may substitute 

applesauce)  
BAG OF POTATOES (may substitute canned 

potatoes or instant mashed potatoes)  
CAN OF FRUIT COCKTAIL 

COOKIES 
1 CAN OF COFFEE OR COCOA 

HOLIDAY NAPKINS  
 

Thanksgiving boxes need to be delivered to 
Trinity by November 13th  
 
Christmas boxes need to be delivered to Trinity 
by December 11th 
 
Volunteers will take the boxes to Friend, Inc. for 

distribution.   

 

 

 

This program 
provides clothing gifts 
to children 
throughout the area.  
Very soon there will 
be a tree outside the 
church office with 

ÏÒÎÁÍÅÎÔÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÎÁÍÅ ÏÎ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÎÅ 
along with their gender, clothing sizes, and any 
general interests.   If you would like to take a 
name or two please indicate on the list of names 
next to the tree which child you will be buying 
gifts for.  After purchasing the gift, bring it to 
the church office unwrapped but please provide 
wrapping paper for the elves at Friend, Inc. to 
wrap the gift.  The gift with paper must be 
returned to the church office by Sunday, 
November 27th so they can be delivered to 
Friend, Inc. before the holiday season gets 
underway.  Thank you in advance for helping a 
child during the holida ys. 
 

YoÕȭÒÅ )ÎÖÉÔÅÄȣ 
Our congregationȭÓ instrumentalists and 

singers are invited to join Zion Evangelical 

Lutheran Church Shoemakersville at 

Cabela's/Bass Pro Shops in 

Hamburg on Saturday, 

Dec. 17th from 2-4 pm to 

sing and play for the 

Salvation Army kettle 

outside the entrance. 

  
 

The meaning of life  
The greatest thing is to give thanks for 
everything. He who has learned this knows 
what it means to live. He has penetrated the 
whole mystery of life: giving thanks for 
everything.  
 
ɂAlbert Schweitzer  
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To make reservations for this house concert or if 

you have questions please contact Joyce Esser at 

610-756-6312. 

Student Food Pantry  

Thank you to everyone who has contributed 
time, groceries, and cash donations to this new 
ministry.  This pantry which is a satellite of 
Friend, Inc. has been seeing new clients each 
week and they are extremely grateful for our 
help.  If you would like to contribute food items 
ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÓÔ ÂÅÌÏ×ȣ 

 Soup    -ÁÃ ȬÎ #ÈÅÅÓÅ 
            Tuna               Peanut Butter   
            Juice                Miscellaneous Snacks 
 Pasta            Knorr Side Dishes Packets 
  Crackers         Instant Potato Packets 
            Cereal  Breakfast Bars 

If you have any questions please contact Deb 
Rohrbach or the church office.   

Advent Wreath 

Celebration  
4ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ Á 
special family event here at 

4ÒÉÎÉÔÙȦ 7ÅȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÁÎ advent wreath 
creating session ending with lighting the first 
candle in the parlor of Trinity.  
 

This will be held on November 20th from 5:00-
8:00PM. The first hour will be a Thanksgiving 
meal held down in the basement of Trinity for 
Kutztown Kitchen. Then from 6-β0- ×ÅȭÌÌ ÈÅÁÄ 
to the parlor and create our Advent Wreaths.  
 
$ÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÅÖÅÎÔ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ×ÁÒÍ ÄÒÉÎËÓȟ ÁÎÄ 
snacks along with some Christmas carols and a 
time to reflect on our Advent season. 
 

This will be a great time of fellowship and fun, 
and I hope that you take time to mark this on 
your calendars! 
 
Thanks, Seth Noggle 

 

Christmas Eve  
Ushers Needed  

 

We are in need of 4 volunteers to usher at each 

of the Christmas Eve Services - 5:00 & 7:30 PM.  

If interested, please contact April Rakowiecki by 

phone or text (610-781-3215) or email- 

adcna@aol.com. 

 

The next Lunch & 

Movie day will be on 

Wednesday, 

November 2nd at 11:30 

AM.  We hope to see 

you there! 

mailto:adcna@aol.com
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Always thankful  
Martin Rinkart, a German Lutheran minister, 
×ÒÏÔÅ ÔÈÅ ÈÙÍÎ Ȱ.Ï× 4ÈÁÎË 7Å !ÌÌ /ÕÒ 'ÏÄȱ 
ÉÎ ΫΰέΰȢ !Ô ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅȟ ÔÈÅ 4ÈÉÒÔÙ 9ÅÁÒÓȭ 7ÁÒ ×ÁÓ 
ravaging central Europe, claiming millions of 
lives. Rinkart served as pastor in Eilenburg, a 
walled town that became a crowded refuge for 
starving fugitives. Although Rinkart was 
struggling to provide for his own family, he 
opened his own home to people in need.  
 
After the plague entered Eilenburg, Rinkart 
conducted up to 50 funerals a day ɂ including 
services for his wife and the only other two 
pastors in town. Amid the despair, he wrote 
ÍÁÎÙ ÈÙÍÎÓȟ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ Ȱ.Ï× 4ÈÁÎË 7Å !ÌÌ 
/ÕÒ 'ÏÄȢȱ /ÒÉÇÉÎÁÌÌÙ ÉÎÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÁÓ Á ÔÁÂÌÅ ÐÒÁÙÅÒȟ 
ÉÔȭÓ ÎÏ× ÓÕÎÇ ÁÔ 4ÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ 
'ÏÄȭÓ ȰÃÏÕÎÔÌÅÓÓ ÇÉÆÔÓ ÏÆ ÌÏÖÅȱ ɂ even during 
hardships.  

 

KUTZTOWN COMMUNITY 
#(/)2ȭ3 !..5!, 

CHRISTMAS CHORAL CONCERT  
 

The annual KCC Christmas choral concert has 
been scheduled for Sunday, December 11, 2016, 
at 3:00 p.m. at Trinity Lutheran Church, 357 W. 
Main Street, Kutztown. 
 
The concert will feature a wide variety of 
holiday music. There are pieces both spiritual 
and popular, including traditional carols, 
medleys of seasonal favorites, and a choral 
version of the beautiful December Prayer, by 
Idina Menzel. 
 
4ÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÃÈÏÉÒȟ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÅÄ ÂÙ Karen 
Quillman, will add their youthful exuberance to 
the holiday program. Michael Barron will be 
conducting the choir. Adam Rabenold is the 
#ÈÏÉÒȭÓ ÁÃÃÏÍÐÁÎÉÓÔȢ  
  
The concert will close with members of the 
audience being invited to join the choir in 
singing the Hallelujah Chorus ÆÒÏÍ (ÁÎÄÅÌȭÓ 
MESSIAH, which has become a Kutztown choir 
tradition . 
 
A reception will follow the concert with 
punch and cookies provided by members of 
the choir, as well as an art exhibit by Art in 
the Afternoon. There is no admission 
charge, but a n offering will be received for 
ÔÈÅ ÂÅÎÅÆÉÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÏÉÒȭÓ ÍÕÓÉÃ ÆÕÎÄȢ 

7Å .ÅÅÄ 9ÏÕÒ (ÅÌÐȣ 
One or more volunteers are needed to change 

the banners in the chancel for the various 

church seasons.  The banners are categorized 

according to the seasons and instruction will be 

offered.  Please consider offering your time for 

this task as it is important for our Sunday 

worship services.  Please contact the church 

office or Debbie Ziegler at 610-683-6629. 
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